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FLU INFORMATION 
 


The State of New Jersey is currently in the grips of one of the worst flu seasons in recent 


memory.  With this in mind, the Verona School district urges all our families to be aware of 


symptoms and take precautionary/preventive measures.  Please read the following 


information from the Center for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC).  For more 


information visit the CDC website: www.cdc.gov 


 


 


CDC recommends a three-step approach to fighting the flu. 


CDC recommends a three-step approach to fighting influenza (flu).  The first and most 


important step is to get a flu vaccination each year.  But if you get the flu, there are 


prescription antiviral drugs that can treat your illness.  Early treatment is especially 


important for the elderly, the very young, people with certain chronic health conditions, and 


pregnant women.  Finally, everyday preventive actions may slow the spread of germs that 


cause respiratory (nose, throat, and lungs) illnesses, like flu.   


 


How does the flu spread? 


Flu viruses are thought to spread mainly from person to person through coughing, sneezing, 


or talking to someone with the flu.  Flu viruses also may spread when people touch 


something with flu virus on it and then touch their mount, eyes, or nose.  Many other 


viruses spread this way too. 


 


People infected with flu may be able to infect others beginning one (1) day before 


symptoms develop and up to 5-7 days after becoming sick.  That means you may be able 


to spread the flu to someone else before you know you are sick, as well as while you are 


sick.  Young children, those who are severely ill, and those who have severely weakened 


immune systems may be able to infect others for longer than 5-7 days. 


 


What are everyday preventive actions? 


Everyday preventive actions are steps that people can take to help slow the spread of 


germs that cause respiratory illness, like flu.  These include the following personal and 


community actions: 


 


 Cover your nose and mouth with a tissue when you cough or sneeze.  This will block 


the spread of droplets from your mouth or nose that could contain germs. 


 Wash your hands often with soap and water.  If soap and water are not available, 


use an alcohol-based hand rub. 


 Avoid touching your eyes, nose, and mouth.  Germs spread this way. 


 Try to avoid close contact with sick people. 


 If you or your child gets sick with a respiratory illness, like flu, limit contact with 


others as much as possible to help prevent spreading illness.  Stay home (or keep 


your child home) for at least 24 hours after fever is gone except to seek medical care 


or for other necessities.  Fever should be gone without the use of a fever-reducing 


medicine. 


 If an outbreak of flu or another illness occurs, follow public health advice.  This may 


include information about how to increase distance between people and other 


measures. 


 


    What can you do to help? 


 Please provide your child with a supply of tissues. 


 Remind your child of the importance of good hand washing. 


 
 



http://www.cdc.gov/
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DATES TO REMEMBER: 
 


Wednesday, January 16th  
• Pomptonian Hot Lunch – Chicken Parm 
Thursday, January 17th      
• Pomptonian Hot Lunch – Super Sampler 
Friday, January 18th    
• SCA Bagel Lunch (don’t forget to pack a drink)  
Monday, January 21st  
• School Closed – MLK Jr. Birthday 
Tuesday, January 22nd    
• SCA Chicken Tender Lunch (don’t forget to pack a drink) 
Wednesday, January 23rd   
• Pomptonian Hot Lunch – Nachos 
Thursday, January 24th  
• Pomptonian Hot Lunch – Mac & Cheese 
Friday, January 25th  
• SCA Bagel Lunch (don’t forget to pack a drink) 
• Family Fun Night 


 
 


Forest Avenue Pre‐Kindergarten Workshops 
 
The SCA will be sponsoring pre-kindergarten 
workshops for children who will enter kindergarten 
in September 2013.   The workshops are open to 
children who will be 5 years old on or before October 
1, 2013.  The purpose of these workshops is to give 
children the opportunity to meet their future 
classmates and to become familiar with the school 
environment.  Parents are invited to stay for 
refreshments.  Workshops will be held from 10 to 
11am on the following Saturdays:  February 2, 
March 2, April 13, and May 4, 2013. 
Parents who are interested should register with Lisa 
Loudon - 973-857-2069. 


 
 


 
 
Pomptonian Hot Lunch! 
 
The deadline for ordering the Pomptonian Lunch for 
February is FRIDAY, JANUARY 18 
 
 


 
Attn: Kindergarten, 1st and 2nd grade parents: 
 
The 1st semester of mid-morning milk ends on Fri. 2/1. 
Sign up information for the 2nd semester was sent 
home last week.  If you wish for your child to continue 
receiving milk or would like to start, please send in a 
check for $26.95 payable to Forest Ave. School Milk 
Fund, please return the sign up sheets by 1/28/13. 
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Editors - Meryem Gumusayak/Beth Shust               e-mail:  meryemgms@gmail.com  by 4pm Sunday, (732) 513-8560              
SCA President Lisa Golebieski   e-mail:  Lgolebieski@verizon.net or call (973) 239-0844 
Forest Avenue Principal – Jeff Monacelli  e-mail:  jmonacelli@veronaschools.org 


Forest Avenue School web site:  www.veronaschools.org  (select “Schools” then select “Forest”) 
Bulletin and all attachments (as well as homework) are available on-line. 


 
Thank you to Mary Koellhofer, Kristina McMahon, 
and all who volunteered during the Dan Gutman 
Author Visit.  The children had a wonderful time 
meeting one of their favorite authors and receiving 
their ordered books autographed especially to them 
by Mr. Gutman himself! Kudos!  
 


          REMINDER!!!   
 
With cold and flu season upon us, just a reminder to 
please call the school office at 973-571-6754 each 
morning that your child will be out. If you call when 
the office is closed, there is an answering machine 
so please leave a message. 
 


DISTRICT CALENDAR CHANGES!! 
 
Please note the following change in the 
calendar for February. Thursday Feb. 14th will 
now be a full school day and Tuesday Feb. 
19th will be a half day.  School is closed on 
Friday Feb. 15th and Monday, February 18th. 
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Please remember, if it is not too cold out, we love to 
go outside for recess at lunchtime! Please be sure you 
dress your child accordingly with a warm jacket, hat, 
gloves etc. so that they can enjoy themselves outside. 
 


 
 
It's time to sign up for Family Fun Night!  On Friday, 
January 25 starting at 7pm we will have an hour of 
wacky and fun filled relay races. Please find the sign-
up form attached to the bulletin and return it in your 
child's backpack or by email before Tuesday, January 
22. 
 


 
 


January 17th SCA Meeting Minutes attached 
 
 


PLEASE NOTE:  Printing Bulletin Attachments 
 


For those of us who now read our emails on our 
smartphones, please make a note to re-open the 
weekly bulletin on your PC’s and tablets to print out 
attached forms that are required or necessary to fill out 
and return via backpack.  
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VOLUNTEERS NEEDED!! 
 
Our next assembly is "Dancin with the Honeybees", 
on January 23rd. It is an assembly/workshop.  Cliff 
Sunflower uses storytelling, poetry, puppetry, music 
and dance in his presentation.  Each student will 
also be making a bee wax candle.   
 


We are looking for volunteers to help the 
children in making the candles.  If you are 
interested in helping please e-mail Pamela 
Viscarisi at pamelavica@verizon.net.   
 


Please note the assembly starts at 9:15am.  We 
would like to ask all participants to dress in the 
brown and yellow, colors of the honeybees. 
 
Below is the class schedule: 
 


9:00-10:00 am          – Assembly 
10:15-11:00 am        – KR, KW and 2J 
11:00-11:45 am        – 4B, 4G and 4MG 
11:45 am-12:30 pm  – LUNCH 
12:45-1:30 pm          – 1L and 1B 
1:30-2:15 pm             – 3C, 3G and 2C 
 
 
LUNCHTIME CRAFTS 
 
Calling All Crafters for the next Lunchtime Craft!!  
We will be making a Valentine's Day Pencil Topper 
that is perfect to keep or give to someone special!!  
A sign-up sheet went home via backpack today!  
3rd and 4th Grades - January 29th 
1st and 2nd Grades - January 30th 
 


Editors - Meryem Gumusayak/Beth Shust               e-mail:  meryemgms@gmail.com  by 4pm Sunday, (732) 513-8560              
SCA President Lisa Golebieski   e-mail:  Lgolebieski@verizon.net or call (973) 239-0844 
Forest Avenue Principal – Jeff Monacelli  e-mail:  jmonacelli@veronaschools.org 


Forest Avenue School web site:  www.veronaschools.org  (select “Schools” then select “Forest”) 
Bulletin and all attachments (as well as homework) are available on-line. 








    Verona Public Schools, Office of the Superintendent 


121 Fairview Avenue                  Verona, New Jersey 07044 
PHONE 973-571-2029                   FAX 973-571-6779 


Steven A. Forte sforte@veronaschools.org Cheryl Nardino 


Superintendent of Schools Business Administrator/Board Secretary 


www.veronaschools.org 


Upcoming Events 


Date: January 18, 2013   


 


 


DISTRICT 


Jan. 21   Schools Closed – Martin Luther King Day 


Jan. 22   Board of Education Meeting    8:00 pm  VHS Library  


   


VHS- Link to VHS Athletic Schedule 


Jan. 23, 24, 25    Mid-Terms and half days for students each day. 


HBW 


Jan. 25    6th Grade Social / Activity Night    7PM – 9PM HBW Gym 
 
BROOKDALE 


Brookdale continues to work on the Hearts of Hope project, 
under the direction of our fabulous art teacher, Mrs. J's art  
classes.  Hearts of Hope is a program which distributes small,  
hand-painted, ceramic hearts to people struggling with illness,  
serving in the military or recovering from hardship.  Each heart 
is designed by the children and accompanied by a personal  
note of encouragement from the artist. 


 


FNB 


Jan. 25                         Kid’s Night   (gr. K,1 – 6:15-7:00 pm;  gr. 2,3,4 – 7:15-8:00 pm). 
 
FOR 


Jan. 23    Cultural Arts Assembly “Dancin with the Honeybees” 
Jan. 25    Family Fun Night      7:00 pm 
 


LAN 


Jan. 23    Red, White & Blue Day – Dr. ML King Celebration      11:15AM 
Feb. 2    Saturday Laning Pre-Kindergarten Workshop   10:00 – 11:00AM 
 



http://www.veronaschools.org/

http://www.secconference.org/g5-bin/client.cgi?G5genie=282&school_id=31






   
 


25 Pompton Avenue #303, Verona, NJ, 07044                                                 Email :      dolly@blueplanet.org 
+1 973-559-5188 
 


Part Time Job Openings 


Blue Planet Training has some PART TIME job openings in our Verona 


(NJ) office.  Blue Planet is one of the top companies in the world now for 


training people in public speaking with testimonials from major companies 


like Visa, ESPN, Time, Fortune and much more.   


1. Office Assistant :  20 hours a week - $15-$18/hr 


Type documents, reports and correspondence, Assist with planning and 


implementation, Know how to use Microsoft Office: Word, Excel, PP. 


Organize travel arrangements for staff, Answer phones 


 


2. Graphic Artist:  5+ hours a week - $15-$20/hr 


Develop fliers, posters and other documents for our materials and 


promotions.  Start in office, occasional work from home. 


 


3. Sales Manager:  Up to 20 hours a week - $25/hour+ 


Maintains sales volume, sales staff job results by counseling and 


motivating sales team; planning, monitoring, and appraising job results. 


 


4. Telemarketers/callers:   15 hours a week - $12/hr+ 


Cold sales calls contacting potential customers and presenting BPT 


products. Market research.  


 


5. Media Manager:   5-10 hours a week - $20/hour 


Manage relationships with magazines, TV networks, websites and 


bloggers.  Manage company accounts and monitor activity on Twitter, 


Facebook, Linkedin.  


For more information on the company, go to www.owntheroom.com  Letter 


of inquiry with Resume can be sent to Ms. Dolly Wen at the address below. 



http://www.owntheroom.com/






Verona Public Schools                                                     


 2012-2013 Calendar


    BOE Approved 1/8/13


September 2012 17 Days Staff & 15 Days Students February 2013                                18 Days 


Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat


1 3 Labor Day - CLOSED 1 2 15, 18 Winter Vacation - CLOSED


2 3 4 5 6 7 8 4,5 Staff Only 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 19 4 hour student PD for staff


9 10 11 12 13 14 15 6 SCHOOL OPENS 10 11 12 13 14 15 16


16 17 18 19 20 21 22 17 Rosh Hashanah - CLOSED 17 18 19 20 21 22 23


23 24 25 26 27 28 29 26 Yom Kippur - CLOSED 24 25 26 27 28


30


         October 2012 23 Days          March 2013                                20 Days


Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat


1 2 3 4 5 6 5 Professional Development 1 2 15 Professional Development


7 8 9 10 11 12 13 4 Hour Session, Students 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 4 Hour Session, Students


14 15 16 17 18 19 20 18 Verona Family Night 10 11 12 13 14 15 16 TBD HSPA Testing


21 22 23 24 25 26 27 31 Professional Development 17 18 19 20 21 22 23 27  Verona Family Night


28 29 30 31 4 Hour Session, Students 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 29 Good Friday - CLOSED


31


         November 2012 20 Days          April 2013                  17 Days


Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat


1 2 3 6 Professional Development 1 2 3 4 5 6 16,17 K-4 Conferences


4 5 6 7 8 9 10 4 Hour Session, Students 7 8 9 10 11 12 13 4 Hour Session, K-4 Students


11 12 13 14 15 16 17 8-9 school in session 14 15 16 17 18 19 20 22-26 Spring Vacation - CLOSED


18 19 20 21 22 23 24 16, 19-20 K-8 Conferences 21 22 23 24 25 26 27 TBD K-8 Standardized Testing


25 26 27 28 29 30 4 Hour Session, K-8 Students 28 29 30 TBD Grade 2,3,4 Inview Testing


21 4 Hour Session for All


22-23 Thanksgiving - CLOSED


         December 2012 15 Days May 2013 22 Days


Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat


1


2 3 4 5 6 7 8 21 4 Hour Session for All 1 2 3 4 23 Professional Development


9 10 11 12 13 14 15 24-31 Holiday Break - CLOSED 5 6 7 8 9 10 11 4 Hour Session, Students


16 17 18 19 20 21 22 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 27 Memorial Day - CLOSED


23 24 25 26 27 28 29 19 20 21 22 23 24 25 TBD K-8 Standardized Testing


30 31 26 27 28 29 30 31


         January 2013 21 Days June 2013 15 Days


Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat


1 17 4 Hour Session, VHS Students


1 2 3 4 5 1 Holiday Break - CLOSED 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 18-21 4 Hour Sessions, Students


6 7 8 9 10 11 12 2 SCHOOLS REOPEN 9 10 11 12 13 14 15 17-19 VHS Final Exams


13 14 15 16 17 18 19 21 MLK Day - CLOSED 16 17 18 19 20 21 22 21 LAST DAY OF SCHOOL


20 21 22 23 24 25 26 23-25 VHS Midterm Exams 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 VHS Graduation


27 28 29 30 31 24-25 4 Hour Sessions,VHS Students 30 Last Day for Teachers


183 Days Students/186 Days Staff


MARKING PERIODS END REPORT CARD DATES CONFERENCE DATES


Nov. 16, Feb. 4, Apr. 15, June 2621 Elem - Nov. 16, 19, 20* Apr. 16, 17    


Nov. 13, Jan. 30, Apr. 10, June 21 HBW - Nov. 16, 19, 20*


*evening conferences


**** IF # OF SNOW DAYS USED EXCEEDS 3 ALLOTTED, DAYS WILL BE TAKEN FROM APRIL 26, 25, 24.  


If snow days are NOT used, May 24th will be added to the Memorial Day Weekend.


2/12/12, 8/28/12, 11/1/12, 1/8/13


Since many holidays fall on weekdays in 2012-13, we will run a shortened winter break to allow for more 


instructional time prior to NJ and College Board Testing.








Attention Seniors 
 


A few scholarships have arrived in the Guidance 


Office this week.  Be sure to check Naviance weekly 


for scholarships that are applicable to you. 


 


Scholarship applications for local scholarships will 


become available on Naviance in early February.   


 


In addition there are many National scholarships that 


are available now.  Look on Naviance under the 


“Scholarship” tab.  Click on “National Scholarship 


Search”, enter your information and it will supply you 


with a list of scholarships that apply to you 


 


If you have any questions, see Mrs. Newman 


 


 








Verona Foundation for Educational Excellence 


3rd Annual Dinner Pairing 
 


Thursday, February 7thth, 2013 
 


Avenue Bistro 
558 Bloomfield Avenue 
Verona, New Jersey 
7:00 p.m.  
$70.00 per person 


 


All proceeds directly benefit the Verona Public Schools 


To purchase an individual ticket or  reserve a complete table, contact Melissa Collins at 


973-857-1632 or email  vfeettasting@vfee.org   Limited tables are available, so please 


reserve early. 


  
 


OUR MISSION: 


Verona Foundation for Educational Excellence (VFEE) is dedicated to enhancing excellence in education through the development and distribution of private resources for 


the benefit of Verona schools and students. The Foundation's mission is to maintain an extra margin of excellence by employing private resources to supplement traditional 


school funding.  www.vfee.org 


VFEE - INSPIRING MINDS ONE GRANT AT A TIME 
The Verona Foundation for Educational Excellence is a non-profit organization. 


Registered by the IRS as a 501(c) 3 organization, all contributions are tax-deductible to the extent allowed by law. 


 



mailto:vfeettasting@vfee.org

http://www.vfee.org/






The Verona High School Concert Band will perform at the iconic Carnegie Hall on 
Friday night, March 15th 2013 as part of the Eastern Wind Symphony Symphonic 
Gala! Carnegie Hall is the most famous venue in the world hosting performances from 
artists as varied as the Beatles to the musicians of the New York Philharmonic. The 
Eastern Wind Symphony Symphonic Gala is a major statement for the vitality of the 
wind band as an artistic genre, and our Friday night appearance in New York City in 
the heart of concert season will surely be a once in a lifetime experience! 
 
Our band will share the stage with Roxbury High School, Montgomery High School, 
Bridgewater-Raritan High School, and the Eastern Wind Symphony, a professional 
wind band comprised of music educators/freelance musicians. Verona’s selections will 
include works by Jack Stamp, Dmitri Shostakovich, Percy Grainger, and Bruce Yurko 
under the direction of Mr. Erik Lynch. 
 
The Verona Concert Band prides itself as one of the only all-inclusive ninth through 
twelfth grade ensembles in the country to maintain the highest level of artistic integrity 
in both competitive and community performances. Highlights include multiple 
appearances at the New Jersey State Concert Band Festival, the Rutgers University 
Mid-Atlantic Wind Band Festival, and more recently being the first student group to 
ever play the professional concert at the Cathedral Basilica of the Sacred Heart in 
Newark, New Jersey where we were hailed as the “highlight” of the concert series. Our 
appearance at Carnegie Hall represents a high point in the rich musical history that is 
Verona music. 
 
Tickets are $25 and will be available from the Carnegie Hall box office starting on 
January 15th. Please visit the following link for more information: 
 
http://www.carnegiehall.org/Calendar/2013/3/15/0800/PM/Eastern-Wind-Symphony-
Spring-Gala/ 
 








VHS Sports Boosters 


Hillbillies Beefsteak Dinner 


Saturday Feb 2nd 2013 


7pm at the Verona Community Center 


Music, Door, Prizes, Silent Auction, Trick Tray 


 


 


All proceeds directly benefit VHS sports programs 


To reserve your table now, purchase individual ticket or to make an auction 


item donation contact Jay and Liz Sniatkowski 973-626-1458 or email 


vhsboosters@gmail.com Tickets are $50 per person 
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On Saturday February 2nd     the Verona Sports Boosters will hold their annual Beefsteak at 


7pm at the Verona Community Center. 


 The Verona High School Booster Club supports and promotes all VHS girls and boys 


athletic programs by connecting students, parents, coaches, and the community to enhances 


school spirit, boost morale, and offer financial support. 


 The Annual Beefsteak is the VHS Boosters biggest fundraiser of the year and we encourage 


all VHS and incoming 8th grade parents, alumni and friends of our programs to join us. If 


your child is coming to the high school in the next few years it’s an excellent opportunity to 


become involved and learn about our athletic programs. All funds raised by the Boosters 


goes directly to our high school athletic programs to purchase needed items such as 


uniforms and protective/safety equipment for the teams.  A portion also goes towards 


scholarships to help our young athletes deal with the rising costs of college. 


 The food will be provided by Nightingale’s Caterers, known as the creators of  “the 


beefsteak “back in the 1930’s.  It is a great evening with plenty of food, beer and wine. There 


is also a tricky tray, music and a silent auction. Tickets for the evening are $50. 


 Please see attached flyer for additional information or contact the Hillbilly Boosters 


at   vhsboosters@gmail.com  or Liz Sniatkowski @ 973-626-1458. You may drop off your 


payment to the Sniatkowski’s at 71 Harrison Street.   


 Thank you, 


Verona High School Sports Boosters 
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The Verona High School Wrestling team has committed their community service project to raising funds 
towards Alzheimer's research, as this is a disease that is close to several members on our team. 
Therefore we are enlisting other teams and individuals to join our cause. 
 
The team has designed a shirt to sell and will dedicate our match against Bloomfield for the “Match 
against Alzheimer’s” on Wednesday February 6 at 6pm in the VHS auxiliary gym. You may view the 
attachment order form and please forward all completed forms and checks to the Verona HS Athletic 
Office, c/o Gary Farishian, Director of Athletics. 
 
See you at the match on February 6th. 
 
Thank you for your support, 
 
Gary Farishian  CAA 
Director of Athletics/ Health & Phys. Ed Supervisor 
Verona High School 
151 Fairview Ave. 
Verona, New Jersey 07044 
gfarishian@veronaschools.org 
 Home of the "Hillbillies" 
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FRONT of T-shirt 


 


Help the Varsity Wrestling Team in raising money for the Alzheimer’s 


Foundation. This ugly disease is the sixth leading cause of death in the 


United States. It is a disease that takes away the best traits from loved 


ones and is in need of a cure. Those with Alzheimer’s live an average of 


eight years after their symptoms become noticeable to others, but survival 


can range from four to twenty years depending on age and other health 


issues. It is our goal to help make a difference for this disease through the 


Grappling for a Cure match and the proceeds of the T-shirt sales. One of 


our upcoming matches will be dedicated as the match against Alzheimer’s 


and we will like you to show your support by wearing the shirt the day of 


the match and at the match itself. Thanks for your support and with your 


help along with the wrestling community we hope we can make a 


difference. 


 


Cost of shirt $12.00  
Please fill out order form and put it in an envelope with the money for the 


shirt. All orders must be in by January 15th  


to Coach Morgenroth 


 


PURPLE T-shirt order form  


Name:            


School OR address:          


 
T-shirt size (CIRCLE ONE OR PUT THE AMOUNT NEXT TO THE SIZE AND CIRCLE IT) 


 


 S  M  L  XL  XXL 
 


Checks payable to “Takedown Club” or Cash 


 


 


GRAPPLING FOR A CURE 


 


 


 


 


 


 


A MATCH AGAINST  


ALZHEIMER’S 


THEY MAY FORGET, BUT WE WILL NEVER 








Verona High School 
Project Graduation* 


FISH & CHIPS DINNER 
 


Verona High School Cafeteria 


151  Fairview Avenue, Verona 


January 18, 2013 


5pm-7pm 


Fried fish (or chicken) and chips, homemade desserts 


Eat in or take out dinners 


 


$15 per person at the door 


Or SAVE  $ 


Pre-order dinner $13 -individual/$50-family of 4 


********** 


Cheer for our VHS Girls JV and Varsity Basketball Teams at 5:30pm 


and 7:00pm vs. Mountain Lakes @ VHS Main Gym 


*Project Graduation is a national program offered by the VHS SCA to provide a fun and safe 


alcohol and drug free all-night post-graduation party for VHS seniors.   


------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 


Name: _____________________________________PreOrder Quantity  ____fish ____chicken 


Telephone #: ______________________________ 


Send checks, payable to Project Graduation 2013, postmarked by January 14 


to:  Dana Visentin, 59 Woodland Avenue, Verona, NJ, 07044   ∙  973-650-3164 


 







Verona High School 
Project Graduation* 


FISH & CHIPS DINNER 


 
January 18, 2013  5pm-7pm 


 


 


HILLWOOD DELIVERY ORDER FORM 


Dinner includes fried fish (or chicken) and chips 


homemade dessert 


 


 
$13 – individual 
Take Out Order 


Quantity  ____fish ____chicken 
 


Checks payable to 
Project Graduation 2013 


 
Name:___________________________________ 
 
Apt.#:  __________________ 
 
Phone #_________________________________ 


 
 


  
*Project Graduation is a national program offered by the VHS SCA to provide a fun and safe 


alcohol and drug free all-night post-graduation party for VHS seniors.   


 








Verona Public Schools 
Preschool Program 


Laning Avenue School 
18 Lanning Road 


Verona, New Jersey 07044 
 


Verona Preschool Program Lottery Application 
2013-2014 


 
Student Name:                
 
Date of Birth:      Gender:  Male   Female 
 
Parent/Guardian:               
 
Home Address:              
 
Home #: ______________ Cell #:    Work #: ______________ 
 
Please check whichever applies: 
 
   My child is toilet trained 
 
   My child is not toilet trained 
 
 
If your child presently attends a preschool or daycare program, please complete: 
 
Name of preschool/program:            
 
Address:                
     
 
Parent/Guardian Signature: ____________________________   Date: ______  _____ 
 


Tuition for the 2013-2014 school year will be $385.00 per month, payable by the 15th of each month. 
 


COMPLETETD LOTTERY APPLICATIONS MUST BE RETURNED TO THE PRESCHOOL, 18 
LANNING ROAD, VERONA, NJ  07044 BY 3:00 P.M. WEDNESDAY, FEBRUARY 13, 2013. 


 
Lottery for the 2013-2014 school year will take place February 14, 2013. 








Department of Special Services  
Verona Preschool Program                        Laning Avenue School            
973-239-9010/Phone     973-571-6776/Fax             18 Lanning Road, Verona, NJ  07044                 
Elizabeth M. Skinner                                                     Director  
 
 
 
                                                                    
 
Verona residents whose children turn three years of age or four years of age by September 30, 2013, 
and are toilet trained are invited to apply for admission to the Verona Preschool Program. Class size is 
limited. Available spaces will be filled by a lottery, which is scheduled for Thursday, February 14, 
2013.   
 
The Verona Preschool Program has been in existence for over 30 years. Located in the Laning Avenue 
School, 18 Lanning Road, the program is in operation five days a week and follows the Verona Public 
Schools calendar.  Morning and afternoon classes are available. Morning classes meet from 9:00 a.m. - 
11:30 a.m. and afternoon classes meet from 12:30 p.m. - 3:00 p.m.  Under the supervision of Laning 
Avenue School’s principal, Mr. Frank Albano, the preschool classes are taught by State certified 
teachers. The curriculum is aligned with the New Jersey Preschool Teaching and Learning Standards 
and the HighScope Preschool Curriculum. 
 
An “Open House” for parents only will be held on Friday, January 25, 2013, from 10:00 a.m. - 11:00 
a.m. or 1:00 p.m. - 2:00 p.m.  If you are interested in attending, please call 973-239-9010 between the 
hours of 8:00 a.m.– 3:00 p.m.  
 
Lottery applications are available in each of Verona’s elementary schools and through the Verona 
Public Schools web site: www.Veronaschools.org/vpps.  For additional information please contact 
973-239-9010 or 973-571-2029 ext. 7512.  Completed applications should be returned to the Verona 
Preschool, 18 Lanning Road, Verona, NJ  07044 by 3:00 p.m. Wednesday, February 13, 2013.    
 








Youth Lacrosse Spring 2013 Registration 
 


 


Online registration is now open for the 2013 spring season. 


   **REGISTER NOW FOR WINTER TRAINING** 
 


To register go to: (www.veronalacrosse.org) 
 


The program is open to all Verona residents and past players in grades K through 8, with the season running 


from March to early June.  The month of March primarily consists of practices, with games beginning in early 


April. Tournament play is also offered for all 5-8 grade teams. The season is completed in early June. We 


welcome players of all abilities and experience to become a part of the fastest growing sport in the country! 


 


**Included in registration are indoor winter practice sessions in Montclair. These will begin Saturday, January 


5
th


 and continue through to the start of our outdoor season. This year we’ve expanded our indoor time to allow a 


full hour/full field for each boys and girls program. Only registered players will be permitted to participate in 


indoor training.  Times for the indoor training sessions are; 


1:00pm to 2:00pm  -  3
rd


 & 4
th


 grade Boys and Girls 


2:00pm to 3:00pm  -  5
th


 thru 8
th


 grade Boys 


3:00pm to 4:00pm  -  5
th


 thru 8
th


 grade Girls 


 


During the regular outdoor season, children in grades K, 1, and 2, a clinic format is available.  The clinic is held 


on Saturday afternoons for 1 hour from roughly April 14th through June 2nd.  Third and fourth graders have 


separate girls and boys teams that typically play 8 to 10 modified games against teams from nearby towns, and 


practice about twice a week. 


 


Grades 5, 6, 7 and 8 play on competitive teams (also gender specific) and typically participate in 12 to 14 games 


against teams from nearby towns; practices are usually 2 or 3 times a week.    


 


Fees for the season (including the winter clinics) are:* 


K to 2nd Grade    ($75) 


Grades 3/4   ($150) 


Grades 5/6   ($175) 


Grades 7/8-Girls  ($200) 


Grades 7/8 Boys  ($225) 


 


*Family discounts are available for 3+ players/household. 
 


To register, visit our website www.veronalacrosse.org.  Payment can be made using your credit card 


 (MC or Visa) online. 


 


 Certain teams fill up fast so we strongly encourage you to register early to secure your roster spot and indoor 


winter training. Registration and payment will only be processed online so log on now. See you in January! 


 


The Verona youth lacrosse program is run by a volunteer Board, and is coached for the most part by volunteers.  


Check-out www.veronalacrosse.org for more information.  Volunteers are needed and are welcome to assist in 


coaching and general organizational duties. No previous lacrosse experience is required.  Any community 


member interested in getting involved in the program is welcome to contact:      


 


 


Rudy Frizzi at 973-571-1982 



http://www.veronalacrosse.org/

http://www.veronalacrosse.org/

http://www.veronalacrosse.org/






Attention Seniors: 
 


First Semester Grades/Mid-year reports: 


 


 Mid-year grades are an average of first and second 


marking period grades and your mid-term exam grade. 


 


 They do not include marking period or exam grades 


 


 Are automatically sent in February after mid-year 


grades are completed 


 


 No additional request or action is necessary 


 


 No additional forms are needed 


 


 There is no additional charge 


 


 
     


 


                                     





